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The Lake Eunice Township board held its monthly meeting at the town hall on January 10th, 2023 at 7:00 pm.   The minutes from the December meetings were reviewed and approved by a motion by Ed Clem and seconded by Jerry Johnson.   The treasurer report was reviewed.  There was an additional line item that was added to CTAS in error in the treasurer report under Road and Bridge Equipment for $742.50.  This will be moved to the correct fund for next month.  Al Bergquist wondered if we should table to the report.  The treasurer report was reviewed.  The board made a motion to approve the treasurers report with the understanding this error would be corrected for next month.  
Lake Eunice residents, Chad McCaslin and Kim Case were present to discuss a property at 16948 S BIG CORMORANT RD.  They reported that snow is building in the right of way and it is obstruction views.  They report it is difficult to back out of driveway as it obstructs oncoming traffic.  The Lake Eunice snowplow policy was reviewed.  The board supports a letter being sent to the residents and asking them to remove the snow build up.  Heather Anderson will send that letter.  

Meeting Notice: Minnesota Pollution Control Agency Public Meeting February 16th, 2023 at 2pm.
Ed Clem presented a plan for building up Haldorson Road.  This road is prone to flooding and could be included in a grant that was awarded to Lake Eunice.  
Jennifer Goerging was present to obtain a liquor license for TJ’s.  This liquor license was brought to vote with a unanimous approval.  Paperwork completed by the clerk and filed with the office.  
Board of Equalization is scheduled for April 21st, 2023.  Ed Clem needs to complete the training-it expires in 2023.
Jason Rosing advised that next month the board will need to concentrate on the budget for 2023.  
The board of audit will occur after the next township meeting-February 14th, 2023.
This meeting was adjourned at 7:43 pm by motion from Al Bergquist and seconded by Wayne Jacobson.  
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